
                         
     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                        
 
 
 

CLUB MEETING AND VE TESTING DATE 
CANCELLED 

Refreshments served / Visitors welcome / Handicap accessible 

VE TESTING (Arrangements can be made for anyone looking to take the FCC test) 
PLEASE CONTACT RICHARD E. KENNARD AT: N2RPQ@ARRL@NET 

OLD BARNEY 
AMATEUR RADIO CLUB 

N2OB 
     Webpage:  http://www.OBARC.org  E-Mail:   N2OB@arrl.net                        

ARRL AFFILIATED                                             2020 
 

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, August 5, 2020 at 7:30 pm on ZOOM 
Ocean Acres Community Center   489 Nautilus Drive   Manahawkin, NJ 

PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
Hard to believe August is upon us. It has been quite some year for amateur radio. Regular 
club meetings have changed to remote video ‘Zoom’ meetings. Our largest hamfest in Ohio-
canceled. Our normal summer lighthouse events- canceled. Fortunately, Field Day was not 
canceled, but it was different. Our Field Day Chairman, Bob, N2OO, and his more than 
able group had a successful event. Steve, WS2C, and Bob, N2OO, will talk about Field Day.  
Steve, WS2C will do a power point presentation at our August 5th Zoom meeting. Amateur 
radio again shines through difficult times. We should all be proud to be part of it. 

 
CLUB NET 

Please join us for our weekly Thursday evening Net at 19:30 (7:30 PM). Jim, K2GMT, is 
chairing the net. The following will be net control operators: Ira, N2WAA, Carl, W2PTZ, 
Tom, N2XW, and Jim, K2GMT. Most nets run less than ½ hour and some members stay 
longer to chat.  
 I want to thank the WU2E repeater group for allowing us to use the repeater.   
 
A special ‘Thanks’ to Tom, N2XW, for enabling us to have our ‘Zoom’ executive board and 
general membership meetings.  
 

Please follow all of the precautions advised by our health officials and stay safe. 
73, Ira Hosid, 
 N2WAA (n2waa@arrl.net) 
 
 

 

http://www.obarc.org/
mailto:N2OB@arrl.net
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1624810841131548/
https://twitter.com/OldBarneyARC
mailto:n2waa@arrl.net


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“Old Barney Ragchew Net” 
Every Thursday night at 7:30 PM (19:30) 

VHF: 146.835 PL: 127.3 (WU2E Repeater System) 
HOW TO PARTICIPATE ON THE NET 

This will be an informal net. The net controller will start the Net by 
asking if there is any emergency traffic. If at any time an emergency is 
called, please refrain from operating unless called upon to help. 
Check-ins will start with mobile operators first. After the mobile check-
ins, we will take all other check-ins. When checking in, call the net 
control operator’s call sign, drop your carrier to listen for a double, 
and state your call sign phonetically. When acknowledged, give your 
call sign, name, location, and if you have any traffic, announcements, 
comments or queries. When it’s your turn, the control operator will 
turn it over to you. Respond by giving your call, and proceed with your 
announcements, comments or question. If you have no information or 
questions, you can say you are checking into the Net and just 
listening. When done, sign with your call and say - back to net control. 
Remember to announce your call sign at each 10 minute interval. We 
will go around twice or more if needed, until the Net Control closes the 
Net.  

 
 
 



 
 
 

HOW TO JOIN OUR MEETING USING ‘ZOOM” 
Tom, N2XW, will enable you to sign in starting at 7:00 PM on 8/5/2020. 

This will allow everyone to get on before the meeting. The meeting will 
start promply at 7:30 PM. 

I will forward Tom’s instructions on how to get on to our meeting.  

If you are not sure how to do this or want to test it out before the meeting, please contact 
Tom, N2XW at: tjpreiser@gmail.com any time prior to the general meeting. 
 
Meeting ID: 840 1230 7258 
Password: 458285 

 
 

PRESENTATION 
Steve, WS2C, will be presenting a power point presentation on Field Day 2020. 

I’m open for recommendations for future presentations. Please send your 
suggestions to me (Ira) at n2waa@arrl.net. 

mailto:tjpreiser@gmail.com
mailto:n2waa@arrl.net


 

 



AWARD TO ALL FIELD DAY OPERATORS  
 

DESIGNED BY STEVE, WS2C 
 
 

          



WEAR OUR LOGO! 
 

Need a T-shirt? How about a spring jacket? Maybe a hat? 

I have used SOMS (Southern Ocean Marine Sportswear) for my hat and jackets. They do a superb 
job with embroidery and silkscreening. SOMS has our logo on file and their prices are reasonable. I 
have spoken to other club members who have used them, and they agree with me as to the quality 

and price. Let’s support our local business.                        

      sales@soms4u.com.  www.soms4u.com 

79 South Main St., St. #2, Barnegat, NJ (609-698-8868 

CafePress 

This site carries mugs,sports bottles, drinking glasses,tote bags, hats and 
clothing with our Old Barney logo. 

https://www.cafepress.com/oldbarneyarcnewlogo  

https://www.cafepress.com/obarc 

GOLD MEDAL IDEAS 

Another site that carries “personalized” Old Barney items. 

https://stores.goldmedalideas.com/ygs/Old_Barney-
Products/10000170 

 

847-478-0041 

1160 Thompson Blvd., Buffalo Grove, IL 60089 
 

 

mailto:sales@soms4u.com
http://www.soms4u.com/
https://www.cafepress.com/oldbarneyarcnewlogo
https://stores.goldmedalideas.com/ygs/Old


 

PLEASE KEEP UP-TO-DATE WITH ARRL FOR CANCELLED OR 
MODIFIED EVENTS 

 

 
 
 



 
 

Ocean County ARES® News – August, 2020 
 
The next meeting of Ocean County ARES will be a Zoom meeting on Wednesday, August 19th at 
7:00 PM. Meeting codes will be sent via Groups.io a day or two before the meeting. 

Ocean County ARES will be holding VE sessions in accordance with our published website 
schedule starting in July. Social Distancing rules are in effect and masks are to be utilized. The 
Ocean County EOC is large enough to adequately space operators apart for testing. Contact 
N2LD, Lead VE, if you are interested in taking an exam. 

The Ocean County NVIS Team, NJ2N, KB2RUV and KD2FFR, continue to test each weekend on 
80 and 40 meters. They have now moved out of Ocean County and are travelling throughout 
SNJ. 

The KC2QVT repeater in Tabernacle (Burlington County) is now operational on C4FM for the 
SCERN in SNJ. The output frequency is 445.33125 MHz with an input of 440.33125 MHz. It is 
ONLY operational for C4FM and not FM, so no PL is listed. 

From the July 16, 2020 ARRL Letter: 

The first DX Engineering (DXE) Virtual Hamfest and DX Academy takes place on Saturday, July 
25, Both virtual events are free. Register for the Zoom platform presentations or watch live on 
the DXE YouTube channel. The DXE hamfest starts at 9 AM. The DX Academy starts at 1 PM. 
Visit the DXE Facebook page or On All Bands blog for more information. 

You can now submit a USGS earthquake response form directly from Winlink Express. Open a 
new message, click on template and under USGS, highlite USGS DYFI.txt, then click on select. 
Your web browser will open to a USGS form. Complete the form and click on submit on the 
bottom. Follow the directions for submitting any Winlink message by posting to your outbox 
and open any session to transmit. Winlink Express is always available as a download at: 
https://downloads.winlink.org/User%20Programs/                                                          I encourage 
every ARES operator to have Winlink Express installed on their PC and as a minimum, use it in 
the Telnet mode. Winlink catalog requests will be sent to you just for asking. The image below 
is an example of catalog requests for learning Winlink. 

 

https://www.dxengineering.com/
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/8815941419418/WN_jfOkG02UTfKugtuTqIpV2g
https://www.facebook.com/DXEngineering/
https://www.onallbands.com/
https://downloads.winlink.org/User%20Programs/


 



 

USGS Earthquake Response Form 

 
73 de WX2NJ 
Bob Murdock 
Ocean County Amateur Radio Emergency Service® EC 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 

ARRL Southern New Jersey Section News for July 2020 
          Tom Preiser N2XW SNJ Section Manager  
 
 I hope everyone has made it through Field Day. There were some clubs in Southern New Jersey who got 
together for Field Day while others worked from home. Some Clubs reported they had more club participants working 
from home than would normally participate,  
 Many Clubs have also resumed VE Testing using precautions. I think if everyone does this VE Testing can resume.  
Still many clubs are meeting on repeaters or via Zoom meetings. There some meetings taking place outdoors and a gain 
as long as social distancing is in place this is fine.  

Field Day 2020 is Shaping Up to be One for the Record Books 

ARRL Contest Program Manager Paul Bourque, N1SFE, reported that ARRL has received more than 8,700 
online Field Day entries by mid-week, and paper-only entries have started arriving too. 
“As many participants chose to operate from home this year — and given the 2020 rules waivers, we have seen 
a tremendous increase in entries over last year’s event,” Bourque said. “Most of the entries received have been 
through the online web app, and Headquarters staffers have begun processing the paper entries this week. The 
2020 waivers allowed individual club members to attribute their scores to their clubs. 
Participants who submitted entries online are encouraged to check the Field Day entries received page to verify 
that their entries are marked as complete, and that the club name entered is correct. Entries with a status of 
“pending” are incomplete entries that are missing one or more items, and these need to be completed for an  
 
official entry. Share your stories and photos using the ARRL soapbox or via social media, such as on the 
ARRL Field Day Facebook group. 

Introducing The ARRL Current 
ARRL has a new way to let members know when the digital editions of QST and other publications are available. 
Distributed via email, The ARRL Current offers a monthly overview of ARRL publications and member benefits. The 
inaugural edition launched in June. 
Subscribe now to receive each issue going forward. Manage your email preferences from your ARRL account (members 
must first be registered on the ARRL website).  
Go to the Edit Email Subscriptions page, select The ARRL Current, and then click Save. 

Check out the ARRL Store for some New ARRL Summertime Shirts and accessories.  

Everyone Stay Safe 
73s 
Tom N2XW 
ARRL SNJ Section Manager 

 
 
 
 
 

http://field-day.arrl.org/fdentry.php
http://field-day.arrl.org/fdentriesrcvd.php
http://field-day.arrl.org/fdsoapbox.php
https://www.facebook.com/groups/arrlfd/


 
 

 
CLUB STATION PHOTOS 

 

 Here you go. The room I call Tucker's lab (Tucker is the cat). My shack/electronics bench.  

Rick Kennard 

 

 



                   
 
 
 

        

 

 

           

 

                

 



                              
 

Mark Roddy 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Here's a pic of the shack (soon to be redone with new 6m amp installed). 
 
And a couple of historical (or hysterical) artifacts. WN2OFG (Novice) in 1964.  Shortwave listerner 
WPE2JNL in around 1962. 
 
73 de Steve KZ2I 

SJDXA, CDXA, INDEXA, FRC, OBARC 

 





 



                                          
 
 

GOOD & WELFARE UPDATE 

Please let me know of any club member that is hospitalized or recovering. 
Also, please send me any good news to report to our membership. 

Thanks,  
Ira, N2WAA 

 
 

                                          
 

                                                                     
 
 
OBARC Membership, hope all is well in Southern NJ.  
80/40/20 and even 15m in Alabama has been alive and well daily with 10m openings too. Don’t think because the solar 
cycle is at the low that the bands are horrible because that is not true one bit. Stay safe and if looking for some new 
Shack Toys….contact me!!  
         73, 
         Steve Molo KI4KWR 
         GigaParts Brand Manager 
         KI4KWR@GigaParts.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  
 

VE Coordinator: Richard E. Kennard, N2RPQ (n2rpq@arrl.net) 
 

mailto:KI4KWR@GigaParts.com
https://www.gigaparts.net/sweepstakes/


 
 
 

 
          

 
 

Old Barney Amateur Radio Club 
P.O. Box 117 

Manahawkin, NJ 08050 
 
 

Club President:  Club Vice President:  Club Secretary:  Club Treasurer:  
         Ira Hosid N2WAA   Rick Kennard N2RPQ          Bob Wick N2HM      Mike Libonati WA2ACV                                                                                                 

                                                 
TRUSTEES 

Tom Preiser N2XW      Frank Piccolo N2HWL      Jim Neufell K2GMT 

OBARC FORUM 
http://oldbarney.boardhost.com/index.php 
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